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Friends of Lynn and Nahant Beach

Commissioner Paul Nutting, a Dorchester resident who sits on Savin Hill Shores beach group thanked people for attending. He said those who came out have the same interest in having clean, usable beaches for all. 
Bruce Berman of Save the Harbor / Save the Bay thanked Save the Habror and DCR staff and volunteers who helped with the meetings. He said sometimes these hearings draw big crowds, sometimes they’re small crowds. People come out more when they’re not happy. So Dorchester is doing something right. 

He said Dorchester is an interesting place; they have two beaches with great water quality and have enjoyed remarkable improvement. Paul Nutting and Maureen McQuillen focus on the two beaches with the Dorchester beach festivals. The beaches have enough people to close the road, which is impressive. He said there are a lot less people going to Tenean beach. This year was a rainy year, which results in decline in water quality. Tenean received 70% in quality and it’s directly related to the fact that Tenean was hammered by storms. He said maybe it’s time to reconfigure how the beach is used and could be most beneficial, since the beach is still an incredible asset. 
At this time, Bruce said usually we would break out in groups, but tonight the commission will hear individual suggestions since it’s a smaller crowd. 

The discussion began with Savin Hill. The positive aspects included clean water, parking lot closes at night, the showers work. Negative features were the need for dredging, smell at low tide and the sea grass. The grass makes it difficult to swim. Commissioner Sam Overton of DCR said that the grass is a complicated issue because DEP made a compromise with the state that allowed the grass to remain in the upper area. DCR maintains the grass so it doesn’t spread, but she said there is not much more they can do about the issue at this time. 

One person mentioned that a new bathhouse was promised several years back. Commissioner Overton said she would continue to put on the pressure to have the bathhouse added to the state rehabilitation list. At this time, Bruce Berman reminded the commissioners that an important piece of this inquiry is for them to call out potential spaces and existing structures as economic   opportunities. 

Next, Orlando Perilla, the task force officer for the Harbor Point Association discussed the great partnership that Dorchester has with South Boston and its beaches. He said he’d like to see use of the Eastlink, area that belongs to UMass, as a new beach and a connector to beaches throughout Dorchester and South Boston. Commissioner Nutting said that UMass Boston is planning to renovate area from the JFK Library to Harbor Point, which would provide a total link. Since the property of East Link is split between UMass Boston and DCR, Commissioner Overton said she’s happy to hear UMass planning to move forward with those plans.  
Mary McCarthy of Port Norfolk Civic Association spoke next. She said the tennis courts at Tenean Beach are getting a lot of use, the sand is well maintained and over all that area is beautiful. The issue for a lot of people is the lack of a bathroom; currently, there’s only a Porta-Potty. Commissioner Overton said that now that the area is getting more use, DCR can revisit plans for a permanent facility. Mary also brought up the issue of sand in the parking lot. Commissioner Overton responded that the hydrology of the parking lot may need to be reevaluated because storms have impacted it. 

Mary said that people leave a lot of trash in the parking lot and there needs to be more of a sense of personal responsibility of beach goers. 
The topic of dredging at Tenean was discussed. Mary said it would allow more swimming and decrease flooding issues. She also stated the need for concessions such as food trucks. Other recreational opportunities, such as boat rentals would be welcome as well. 
Denise Martin of Upham’s Corner said that access to the beaches is a major issue. Transportation needs to be reexamined. The programs and events are great, but there’s no access to them. She also said there needs to be more marketing of the recreational opportunities at the beach. 

Bruce Berman made the suggestion that a partnership with UMass Boston might be something to explore since they have a lot of transportation vehicles at their disposal. 

Senator Linda Dorcena Forry said the healthy-living aspect of marketing for the beaches needs to be addressed. She said people want to get healthy and we need to make these beaches more user-friendly. 

Patty Foley of Save the Harbor spoke next. She thanked the commissioners for their work and noted that without them we wouldn’t be able to have this comprehensive discussion about Boston’s beaches. She thanked the elected officials for making it a legislative priority. Patty said one thing Save the Harbor is most proud of is the Better Beaches Small Grants Program. It shows the government that Save the Harbor is serious about distributing resources. She said the response from private and public sector for the program has been great. Patty said the future is incredibly bright and Save the Harbor will continue doing the best they can. 

Representative Reinstein said that nothing’s better than productive meetings. And this was one of those. It was an opportunity to sit down and try to resolve issues concerning the beaches. She thanked everyone for a very productive dialogue. 

Senator McGee also thanked everyone for their input. He reminded people that their feedback is a crucial to the MBC’s work and everyone’s name will be a part of the report and will be used to help sell the message to colleagues at the State House. 
Dorchester Sticky Note Summary
September 25th, 2013

As it was at the 2007 hearing, maintenance was a hot button issue for Dorchester residents this year. The issue of storm damage, water quality, and beach conditions at Tenean Beach was overwhelmingly listed as an area in need of improvement. While residents appreciated the city’s partnership with the Department of Conservation and Recreation, several attendees spoke of the need for more frequent trash pick-ups and of the use of dredging. The topic of facilities was also considerably discussed with residents inquiring about the construction of a bathhouse that was promised since the last Commission report. Despite the lack of a bathhouse, facilities such as water fountains, showers, and recreational areas were viewed in a positive light.  One final issue was the community aspect of Dorchester’s beaches. Similarly to the 2007 hearing, many residents took pride in the community atmosphere the beaches brought to the area. 

This hearing was smaller, which permitted a larger group discussion without breakout groups.  43 stickies were collected at this hearing.   20 commented on things that residents liked about the beach and 23 spoke to what needed improvement.  Issues that were spoken of included the use of Eastlink as a new beach and the lack of public transportation to other city beaches. There was significant interest in the connecting parcels of land between the three beaches which are not owned or managed by the DCR but rather UMass Boston (both of which had representatives at the hearing).  The issues of homelessness and lack of concessions on Dorchester’s beaches were also discussed.  The one-on-one feedback from residents gave Commissioners an opportunity to hear from attendees personally and openly discuss how the issues could be improved or resolved. 
A full list of sticky notes for Dorchester can be found in an attached Excel spreadsheet.   
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Present: Co-Chair Senator Tom McGee, Co-Chair Representative Kathi-Anne Reinstein, Senator Linda Dorcena Forry, Representative Nick Collins, Paul Nutting, Doug Gutro, Samantha Overton, Joan Meschino, Manny Lopes, Barbara Bishop, Mark Cullinan, Sean Pierce, Dan Hunt, Kevin Hollenbeck, Bruce Berman, Patty Foley, Liz Gunderson, Vick Mohanka, Margaret Poydock, Ryn Miake-Lye





Co-Chair Representative Reinstein opened the meeting by thanking everyone for coming out to the last MBC community hearing of the year. She noted the great representation in Dorchester, and said it’s an exciting time to live in the area. Representative Reinstein said that the during the MBC inquiry in 2006, most residents were upset with the overall quality of beaches in the Boston Harbor Region. As a result of people’s participation and the Commission’s work, a lot of improvements have been made. 





Co-Chair Senator McGee welcomed everyone and acknowledged that sitting on the MBC was a great opportunity to see the tremendous resources the area has from Hull to Nahant. He said that all the communities continue to improve and DCR continues to get the funding and staffing needed. The Senator wants Boston and surrounding areas to be known as a region that has great metropolitan beaches. He said this hearing completes the circle of the tour. For the people who care about the beaches, the Commission makes sure their voices are heard. 





Senator Linda Dorcena Forry thanked Co-Chairs McGee and Reinsetin. She said she’s happy to be representing the beaches in the 1st Suffolk District. She thinks it is important that residents are coming from all over to these beaches and the Commission is a great opportunity for the area; it’s a chance to take a hard look at how our public resources are distributed. The Senator said that public- private partnerships are important, because that’s how things get things done.





(over)
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